Meeting

national graphics National Graphics Corp., Cols., O. Form No. 1097

Held July 23, 1990

19

The Washington Township Board of Trustee's met this date in regular sessionfor the purpose of transacting business of the Township.

Present for the meeting were Trustee's John R. Torrens, Myers W. Hull, Jack T. Londot, Clerk David W. Reeder, Road Supt, Jerry L. Hull and Roger McKee.

The minutes of the meeting held July 9 and July 19 were read and approved.

The following bills were examined by the Board:

Mr. Hull moved the preceding bills be allowed as alwful obligations of the Township and that the Clerk be directed to issue warrents of the Township in payment of the same. Mr. Londot seconded, vote uanimous.

I certify there are sufficient funds in the depository or in the process of collection to pay the above bills and that checks of the Township have been issued in payment of the same.

David W. Reeder, Clerk

Mr. Londot reported he had talked with Marc Guthrie and learned there is no hope for any type of State Aid for Weaver and Smoots Rd's. Mr. Guthrie's reasoning was if they did it for us then they would have to do it for everyone with a similar situation.

The Trustee's learned at their meeting with Chris Savage that Issue 2 funding does not apply to gravel roads for asphalt coverage. She did however pledge to help in any way she could with our application for whatever we choose to do.

The Clerk reported that he had talked with Steve Little at the Board of Elections and that Steve had suggested the Board go with a replacement levy for the EMS rather than a renewal. Debbie Kinney would be sending a letter regarding this. Mr. Hull moved that we change the language to read replacement rather than renewal. Mr. Torrens seconded the motion, vote unanimous.

Randy Wheeler of the Zoning Appeals Board wishes to have the transcript of the Zoning hearing typed. The Clerk will call Sylvia McElwain and request the same.

Mr. Hull reported Cumberland Oil Comp. had be in contact with him regarding building a ditch across Bell Church Rd. so they could set up service for the Cornelious' family. Mr. Hull will continue to moniter there work.

Roger McKee reported good comments from Weaver Rd. residents regarding

## the pot hole pat OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes Rft hole patching work on Weaver Rd. Mrs. Cope was pleased with the Meeting

mines pot hole patching work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receining work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receining work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receining work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receining work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receiving was preased with receiving work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receiving was preased with receiving work on weaver Rd. Mrs. cope was preased with receiving was prease	
Held	19
the pot hole patching and other work on Weaver Rd. Mrs. Cope was pleased with our efforts, however she was concerned the traffic would now be more apt to speed.	
Mr. Londot moved the meeting be adjourned,	seconded by Mr. Hull. Vote unanimous.
John R. Torrens, Pres.	Jock T. Jon Sack T. Londot, Bd. Mem.
Myers W. Hull V. Pres	David W. Reeder, Clerk